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Exchange announcement 
 
14 November 2023 
 
 
 
BNZ announces changes to Executive Team 
 

Bank of New Zealand (BNZ) announced today that Mr Matthew Cullum (currently, BNZ’s General 
Manager, Colleague Strategy) has been appointed Executive, Chief People Officer – People & Culture, 
effective today, subject to Reserve Bank of New Zealand non-objection.  
 
Mr Cullum replaces Ms Brigid Gibson, who was appointed to the new role of Executive, 
Transformation & Delivery, effective 15 September 2023 and has continued to act as Executive, Chief 
People Officer until Mr Cullum’s appointment.  
 
Ends 
 
 

For further information, please contact:  
 
Michelle Sutcliffe, General Manager Governance and Company Secretary, BNZ 
M. 021 306 985, E. michelle_sutcliffe@bnz.co.nz 
 


